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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Welcome back to a wonderful, busy Term Four.  This time of the year is 
an opportunity to look back on our goals to determine how much we 
have achieved, to plan for an exciting Term 4 and to begin to look     
forward to 2018 and the directions we are heading. 
 

This term brings lots of exciting events. Some will be the same as the 
last couple of years - others will be different. It is important to reflect, 
evaluate and decide what is best for all. 
 

Kindergarten 2018 Orientation began last week. This year we are    
having 4 sessions for all new kindies. This will allow us to “get- to -
know” them and their parents. Our Leaders for 2018 (current Year 5) 
did an amazing job of welcoming them and helping them to feel safe 
and happy. Vennessa, our Counsellor, encouraged the parents to    
mingle and then shared some words about how to support their children 
during this special time. 
 

1,2 3 Magic began on Monday as well. A very enthusiastic group 
crammed into the interview room and shared their experiences as    
parents. A much bigger group learnt all about small, start and stop    
behaviours on Monday night. A big thank you to Vennessa and         
Veronica Jarrett form CEDP Behaviour team for generously giving their 
time to run this workshop. A surprise visitor, Father Andrew, learnt lots 
as well! 
 

The Catholic Education Office has been extremely generous when     
allocating staff to St. Joseph’s. This year we were able to have small 
numbers in class groups due to this generosity. Final details for 2018 
are not yet available however, it seems that again, due to their support, 
we will be able to continue with the same number of teachers. This is a 
testament to the great work being done by teachers and the impact   
being seen on the learning of students. We will continue to have the 
benefit of Alison Busutttil, our Instructional Leader in K- 2. She will be 
joined by Michelle Sultana as Instructional Leader 3-6 - another bonus! 
 

School based fees for St. Joseph’s have been reviewed this year. In 
consultation with CEDP Finance Representatives it has been            
determined that they need to be reduced in 2018 to support families in 
our community. In order to do this we have decided that Swim School 
will not be run in 2018. Reductions have also been made in other areas 
that will be shared with the community when School fees are advertised 
at the end of the term.  Classroom resources, excursions/incursions, 
technology have not been affected but rather allocated more             
resourcing.  Please find the Catholic Education Diocesan Schedule for 
2018 at the back of the newsletter. 
 
Have a wonderful week, 
Mrs Trish Reilly 
Principal 

Message From Mrs Reilly... 
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Students Leaving St Joseph’s 

2017 School Fees 

New School Phone Number 

St Joseph’s is in the process of changing to a new phone system.  
The new school phone number is 4726 4200.  The new school 
fax number is 4726 4299. 
 
There will be 18 months of staged redirections and messages for 
calls to the 'old' school phone number.  
 

For the first 6 months calls to the old number will be automatically redirected to the new   
number. 
 
For the second set of 6 months, the call will be automatically redirected after a brief message 
that the number has changed. 
 
For the last 6 months, callers to the old number get a recorded message that states the new 
number but then hangs up, so the caller has to manually dial the new number themselves. 

A term’s notice (10 school weeks) in writing must be given to the Principal      
before the removal of a student or a full term’s fees will be payable. The notice 
can be given any time during term for the next term. Where appropriate notice 
has been received a pro-rata credit can be calculated based on a pro-rata 40 
week year. 

One exception is that notice in writing will be accepted at any time during Term 4 in relation to 
the following years’ enrolment ie the notice period of 10 school weeks will be waived in this  
circumstance.  

We will commence using a new finance system in 2018. Part of the change will be that CEDP 
will be billing the school fees. Therefore, it will be an automatic billing of the 10 weeks if the  
required notice is not given.  

Child Protection Reminder 

A reminder to all parents in our community- if you have an issue with another child in 
the school you must not directly approach the child. All issues must be addressed 
through either the class teacher or the school leadership team. This is for your own 

protection. 

Thank you. 

2017 School Fees are now overdue. 

We are transferring to a new finance program.  To ensure the smooth running of this please 
finalise your 2017 school fees ASAP.  If you are having difficulty in paying your school fees 
please contact Jenny Pendleton on 4726 4200. 
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Attendance Update 

At St Joseph’s we are aiming for over 90% total school attendance.          
Unfortunately we are only at 80% attendance at the moment.                 
Congratulations to Year 2 who currently sit at 92.6% attendance! 

We encourage children to be at school and on time every school day.   
However, if your child is sick please keep them at home. 

If your child is sick and away from school for 3 or more consecutive days a 
doctor’s certificate is required on their return.    

Parent Association News 

Students with Mobile Phones 

Students bringing mobile phones to school is not encouraged, however, 
if a student has to bring a phone to school they MUST keep it on silent and in 
their school bags at all times.  The school takes no responsibility for mobile 
phones being lost, stolen or damaged.  If a student needs to use their phone 
during school time they need to seek permission from their teacher. 
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Uniform Policy Reminder 

 

All students are required to wear the correct school    
uniform. The uniform helps promote a spirit of school 
community and also serves as a practical form of     
clothing for students at school. 
 
If it is not possible for your child to wear their uniform, a 
brief letter of explanation is required.  If a child is not  
observing uniform requirements, and no parental       
explanation is received, parents will be notified by their 
class teacher. Parents who have difficulty securing    
uniforms for their children may like to make this known to 
the Principal, who will try to arrange some assistance. 
 
All items of school uniform (except shoes) are purchased 
from Lowes at Westfields, Penrith or through the second-
hand uniform shop run by parents. 
 
Girls All Season Uniform 

 Lemon blouse with emblem 

 Navy culottes 

 Lemon ankle socks 

 Navy blue stockings to be worn under culottes 

 Black, enclosed leather shoes 

 Sloppy joe V- neck with emblem 

 Navy bootleg slacks 

 Navy microfibre jacket with emblem 

 Navy bucket hat with emblem 
 
Boys All Season Uniform 

 Blue short sleeve shirt with emblem 

 Navy Blocker shorts 

 Navy Blockers trousers 

 Navy V-neck sloppy joe with emblem 

 Navy ankle style socks 

 Black, enclosed leather shoes 

 Navy microfibre jacket with emblem 

 Navy bucket hat with emblem 
 
Sports Uniform - Boys and girls 
To be worn only on designated Sports’ Days 

 Navy/gold polo with emblem 

 Year 6 polo can be worn 

 Navy microfibre stretch shorts with emblem 

 Navy Microfibre Jacket with emblem 

 Navy V-neck sloppy joe with emblem 

 Navy Microfibre trackpants 

 White socks 

 Ankle height joggers/ sneakers 

 Navy bucket hat with emblem 

All articles of school clothing need to be clearly   
labelled with the student’s name.  Lost property is 
located in the cupboard near where walkers wait. 
 
In addition, the following expectations apply to students 
at St. Joseph’s. 

 Students are to be neatly and cleanly dressed at 
all times. Shoes should be clean and well presented. 

 Long sleeved skivvies not to be worn under 
short sleeve shirts. We encourage students to wear 
jackets over shirts  for warmth instead. 
 
Hair is a very important aspect of your child’s 
appearance. 

 Hair is to be kept neat and tidy and            
appropriate for a school environment. 

 Children must have appropriate haircuts. 
Coloured hair is not permitted, nor should hair 
be cut in steps, patterns or stairs, or have any 
other symbols, lines or patterns. No rat’s tails, 
man buns or mohawks are permitted. Short hair 
needs to be of a consistent length, no shorter 
sides. 

 Hair longer than shoulder length needs to be 
tied back. Only navy blue or yellow ribbons,  
elastics, hair slides/clips or scrunchies are     
permitted. 
 
Jewellery is also important to your child’s             
appearance. 

 Only one plain sleeper or stud is to be worn in 
each earlobe. No other earrings are permitted. 

 A watch and one signet ring is permitted and a 
cross and chain or other symbols of our faith are 
permitted as long as they are kept inside the        
uniform. Any other jewellery is not permitted 

 Makeup or nail polish of any description is not 
permitted. 

 
NO HAT/ PLAY IN THE SHADE 
The school has the policy in place to protect the children 
from the harmful rays of the sun. If a child does not have 
their school hat on before school, 1st or 2nd  lunch or for 
outside activities, or sports, they must sit or play in a 
shaded area. 
School hats are available for purchase from Lowes or 
the second hand uniform shop. 
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Musical 
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Ballet Under the Stars - 4th November 7.30pm 

Ballet Under the Stars is a free outdoor performance of 
world-class ballet in Penrith supported by our  Strategic 
Partner Destination NSW and Major Partners Celestino 

and Penrith City Council.  Experience the thrill of live ballet 
while enjoying the beautiful surrounds of the                 

Sydney International Regatta Centre. 

Be captivated as The Australian Ballet performs an excerpt 
from the magical and highly acclaimed production The 

Sleeping Beauty, with its fairies and wood nymphs,     
bluebirds and  storybook characters against the stunning 

backdrop of Penrith Lakes. The company will also perform 
a selection of divertissements (bite-sized works of about 
ten minutes) that will showcase the speed, athleticism, 

diversity and grace of our dancers. 
  

Bring your family and friends, a rug and a picnic and enjoy 
a spectacular evening with The Australian Ballet. 

Community News 
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Dates for your Diary 

Week 2  Friday  20th October  2:15pm Whole School Assembly 

 

Week 3  Monday 23rd October  Basketball Gala Day 

   Thursday 26th October  9:15am 2018 Kindergarten Orientation 

 

Week 4  Friday 3rd November  2:15pm Whole School Assembly 

 

St Joseph’s Birthdays 

Happy Birthday to… 

October - Nikita, Lucia, Adut, Caleb, Keira, Zane, Jaxon, Eva, Zolfekar, 

Reuven Joshua, Eva, Zeinab, Angelo, Asal, Clarisse, Holly, Stephanie,      

Natalie, Chelsea 
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